[image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Committee of the Whole
STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	10
	
	PREPARED BY:
	Paul Carlson 

	PROPOSED No.:
	2009-B0071
	
	DATE:
	March 18, 2009


SUBJECT:  Alaskan Way Viaduct and Seawall Replacement Update.  
SUMMARY:  On January 21, the Committee heard a presentation on a proposal to replace the Alaskan Way Viaduct central waterfront segment with a four-lane bored tunnel.  Governor Gregoire announced this plan on January 13, 2009, accompanied by Executive Sims and Seattle Mayor Nickels.  Today’s briefing is intended to provide an update on the status of this proposal.

BACKGROUND:  The State Senate has passed SB 5768, which endorses the four-lane bored tunnel as the preferred design to replace the Viaduct.  The bill caps the state’s contribution at $2.4 billion and calls for up to $400 million in toll revenue to finance a portion of the costs.  The bill is pending in the House Transportation Committee.

The January proposal included $190 million in County support for transit-related capital investments and three years of transit service to mitigate construction impacts.  Following construction, the County would invest about $15 million per year to maintain transit service in the corridor.  These expenditures would be subject to Council approval through the budget process.
To fund the County contribution, the proposal sought legislative authority for the County to levy a 0.1% Motor Vehicle Excise Tax (MVET) on vehicles registered in King County.  King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) staff indicated in January that MVET authority was essential for County participation in the Viaduct proposal and that a 0.1% MVET would generate additional revenue that could be used for other County transportation needs.  The MVET proposal has not advanced in the Legislature, however.
Copies of the presentation will be distributed at the meeting.
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